
ASSESSING DEPARTMENT - LATE-FILE APPEAL APPLICATION SUMMARY

Date: April 21,2017
Name: Christine McGraw

Address: 410 Kramer Avenue, Sitka, AK 99835
ParcellD: 2-4909-130

Summary:
The following application was presented as a petition for an appeal hearing, but the request was not filed
in a timely manner.

• Ms. McGraw's 2017 Assessment Notice was mailed via first-class mail on March 14*^,2017 to
the last known address on file of 1911 Dodge Circle, Sitka, AK 99835; and

•  The assessment notice was never returned to the Assessment Department as undeliverable or
unable to forward; and

•  The appeal period closed on April 14^'\ 2017
• Ms. McGraw called the Assessing Department on April 2 U', 2017 saying she never received her

2017 Assessment Notice and that she would like to appeal the valuation of her property. The
Property Tax Clerk during this telephone conversation verified the mailing of the Assessment
Notice to 1911 Dodge Circle and was told that this was no longer her current mailing address.
Ms. McGraw was informed that the appeal period had closed and that she may file a late-file
appeal application, but that it was her responsibility to keep the Assessing Department up-to-date
on her current mailing address for assessment purposes, and that lack of receipt of the assessment
notice due to an inaccurate address was not grounds for an "unusual circumstances" late-file
application. The Property Tax Clerk mailed her a copy of the assessment notice that was mailed;
and

• Ms. McGraw filed a late-file appeal application in person on April 21, 2017; and
• On April 2\^\ 2017, the Assessing Department received as undeliverable a final notice for 2016

taxes due sent by the Finance Department via Certified Mail on April 4, 2017, with the 1911
Dodge Circle address indicating that Ms. McGraw has yet to inform either the Finance or
Assessing Departments of her current address for notice and billing purposes; and

• Although Ms. McGraw has valuation concerns, those will be addressed if a board hearing is
granted.

Assessor's Summary:
It is the responsibility of the property-owner to make sure their mailing address of record is correct with
the Assessing Department as the assessing records are separate from other city accounts. Addresses of
record are published on the city's GIS website so that they can be checked at any time during the year.
Ms. McGraw failed to notify the Assessing Department of her current mailing address, and as a result did
not receive her assessment notice. There was no way for this office to know that the address had changed
as the original assessment notice mailed on March 14*^^ via first-class mail was not returned as
undeliverable or "unable to forward." Receiving such a notice from the post office would have alerted us
to at least look elsewhere for a newer current mailing address. A search of utility record accounts shows
no physical or mailing address for Ms. McGraw either.

In addition the city has met its "Assessment Notice" obligations under SGC 4.12.070 in three ways:
1) by mailing the assessment notices on March 14^^ via first-class mail through Alaska Lithographic "to

the person to whom it is to be siven and shall be sufficiently siven if it is mailed by first class mail

Page 1 I 2












